Dear AP Biology Student,

Although you are ending the school year, for AP courses, this is just the beginning, so let me begin by saying, “Welcome to AP Biology!”  I am excited to be working with all of you.  Please read through this carefully b/c it contains all of the pertinent information you will need to get started. 
AP Biology is designed to be equivalent to an introductory college biology course with a strong laboratory component, making the pace of the class rapid.  It is my expectation that all students in this class will conduct themselves as if this were a college class.  This means that you will be required to be independent thinkers capable of reading for understanding, taking notes, and completing the required assignments. It will be of utmost importance to consistently keep up to date with the readings, class work and laboratory assignments/reports.  Much study and review will have to be done on your own, outside of class.  I am here to facilitate your learning and guide you through the tough parts so that you will be successful on the AP exam in May.  My expectations are very high and although AP Bio is a lot of work, it can also be very rewarding.  Taking AP Biology will definitely help prepare you for college.  
If you’re still on board, here’s what you need to do this summer:

1. Email me by JULY 1st - I may need to contact you over the summer and definitely during the school year.  Please send me an email from your school account – you should check this account over the summer.  In your email tell me: 1. Why you are taking AP biology; 2. What you hope to get out of this class; 3. What your future aspirations are (after HS); and 4. Something interesting about yourself that you would want me to know.  
2. Complete the Biological Scavenger Hunt – This assignment not only gets you familiar with important vocab terms, it gets you out into the world to see that biology is all around us and that it’s something we “do” not just facts we memorize.  Read the assignment carefully and be sure that you follow all directions.  
This is due August 28th. (first day of school) Presentations will begin that day and continue for the next few days in between our other work.
3. Register for Mastering Biology – go to www.pearsonschool.com/access and follow the directions.  

a. NEW STUDENT CODE: SSNAST-WAHOO-LODEN-BOMBS-TERZA-CHARD is needed to get your online account and then you will join our class. The class ID is: BEGERT2019
b. This online account will also give you access to digital textbook and other helpful resources.
c. Complete the Introduction to Mastering Biology – Due Aug 15th 
4. Read and TAKE NOTES for Ch 1-3 – these chapters introduce you to AP biology (Ch 1) and review chemistry (Ch 2).  This reading should also by done by August 28th.  I consider these chapters “background info” because you have seen most of this before in honors biology and chemistry (which are pre-requisites for this course).  Anything you have not seen is still introductory material that you should be able to learn from reading and completing mastering biology.  CH 3 (biochemistry) is not due the first day of class, but it will be due the following Monday, so you may want to get this done before school starts as well.
5. Complete the online assignments CH 1&2 in Mastering Biology – assignments will be added to Mastering biology to support your understanding of CH 1&2, I will post assignments for CH 3 after we start school.  You will need adobe FLASH for many of these activities.  There will be homework/tutorials and quizzes on this site.
I know this may seem a bit overwhelming, but if you stay on top of the work you will have no problem getting it done and hopefully have some fun “doing” biology.  I highly recommend that you start the scavenger hunt as soon as possible and leave the textbook work until a little later in the summer.  DO NOT WAIT UNTIL THE LAST MINUTE!!  This is good practice for time management and that will be critical during the year. 

Please email me if you have questions and I will get back to you as soon as I can.
Enjoy your summer and be safe!

Mrs. Begert
begerts@region10ct.org
www.begertsbiology.weebly.com
